
Three Forks Rodeo Arena Board of Directors 
Minutes of Meeting held Monday, September 10th, 2018 

  
Our meeting was held this date at the cookshack at the Three Forks Rodeo Arena. Present 
were Casey Elmose, Kelly Cooper Bugland, Adam Miller, Chuck Wambeke and Christina 
Kamps. 
 
Minutes were distributed in advance of the meeting. Kelly motioned to approve, seconded by 
Adam. With no discussion, all voted in favor. 
 
Claims were presented for approval, $1517.75. There was discussion on the parts needed to 
repair the black widow and the cost associated with that. Kelly motioned to pay claims as 
presented, Adam seconded. No one opposed. Motion carried. 
 
Chuck offered a comparison from last year to this year simply looking at the rodeo account 
balance and noted that overall we were up about $17k. Later in the meeting, Adam pointed out 
that this is after the loan on the multi-use building was paid off at about $14k and we had the 
extra expense of renting the big screen, so that number is more impressive. 
 
Chuck mentioned that we will participate in a training session on city purchase processes and 
hopes to schedule that for this winter sometime. We will also need to reorganize the board 
officer positions to comply with new bylaws. Beginning next meeting we will also follow a 
different agenda format. We’ll also need to get certain things on a calendar so we follow through 
such as reports etc. 
 
Budget: Gene and Chuck sat down with Kelly Smith and established a budget. Total budget for 
the 2019 season is set at $242,000, whereas $120 k is associated with capital improvements 
i.e. bleachers, out gate and other misc. Improvements. 
 
The dates for next year’s NRA Rodeo will be July 19 th  & 20 th . 
 
Adam talked about numbers. Comparing against to last year, we deposited about $4,800 more 
in cash and did $12k more in credit card sales. He’s still working on the breakdown for specific 
categories on credit card sales. Attendance was essentially the same for Friday, and slightly up 
Saturday.  
 
The current bylaws had been previously sent out to the board for review. Adam moved to 
approve the new bylaws as distributed and Kelly seconded. All voted in favor and the motion 
carried. Board members present signed the draft copy of the bylaws and Christina will collect 
signatures from those absent before will be forwarding on to the city. 
 
Christina asked about limiting ticket sales. After last year, we attempted to control crowd size 
with ticket pricing and an increase had no effect on attendance. Adam thought that if/when we 



get new bleachers, we should consider printing a set number of tickets and when they’re gone, 
we’re sold out. We would also be able to sell reserve seating. Chuck thought it was too early to 
make a decision hinging on bleachers and suggested we take the time to get those numbers put 
together. 
 
Special projects – no further developments. 
 
Master Plan – Chuck noted that rural development needed an answer, yes or no. Chuck said he 
told them no. We are waiting for more information on the used bleachers. Adam connected with 
the project manager for the stadium project and he and Chuck met with Brett in Manhattan. 
They had a great chat. They are game for doing the disassembly and re-assembly. They will go 
through the architect and find out why the school district wanted to get rid of bleachers. They will 
see if there are any issues with them and will then talk to his boss to see how they can 
participate in the project. He expected to be able to get back to us within two weeks. If it looks 
like it’s going to go, we will start putting together a scope of work. The timing issues are difficult 
as they’d be taking them down in the Spring after the track season. 
 
The water truck is still at Tim’s Diesel. They are waiting on parts that have been difficult to get 
due to the age of the truck. Casey reported that the master cylinder went out on the brake lines. 
Wendell is coordinating on the repair. 
 
We will have NRA Finals tickets available for the board. Adam thinks he could go to the 
committee meeting on October 6th  and will take 2 tickets for Saturday. Casey may also go one 
of the nights and will look at his calendar and get back to Christina. 
 
We decided to schedule our next meeting after the finals so that a report could be given. It will 
be Monday, October 8 th  at 5:30. 
 
With no further discussion, and because Kelly had left to respond to an emergency call, the 
meeting was adjourned without a vote (no quorum.)  


